
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  
 

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                        
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        

Station: (When manned) 8280 7412     Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  
www.cfs.org.au  

 

This is a free community Newsletter. However a Gold Coin Donation towards                                                 

the cost of production of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                       

Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.                                                                                                                                 

Deadline for the APRIL edition is Monday 23rd March, 2015.                        

MARCH  - Volume 38 - Edition 2 - 2015                                                                             

One tree hill  
grapevine  

 

Pictured is Julieôs menagerie of goats, dog, and horse. An article appears on page 5 about goat farming in the area.  



* * * * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their advertisement. 
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To contact OTH Progress Association                                 
Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com                                             
or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                 

or by phoning the Secretary on 8280 7095  

 

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site: www.onetreehillhall.com.au                                                  

click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine  will open                   

up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, e mail us and let us 

know. This is a great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The Grapevine now has a 

facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your newsletter. Like Us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/One -Tree -Hill -

Grapevine/379556192156386  

Hello and welcome to the March edition of the Grapevine. 
There is plenty to read about this month, we hope that we are 
continuing to make the newsletter interesting and full of 

information that will come in handy.  

We start off with the front page, this is a great photo taken 
back in the 1980s of Julie Butteryôs collection of animals 
including those adorable goats. Julie has written an article on 
page 5 that tells of her adventures while having a goat farm, 
she has also offered to help anyone if they have questions 

about goat farming.  

We have a belated request on page 3 for knitted, crochet or 
sewn poppies for the 5,000 Poppies in Melbourne. It would be 
wonderful for SA to make a good contribution to this great 
idea. Any left overs after the due date will be distributed to 

local Dawn Services.  

Page 3 also has some contact information if you still need it 
after the bushfires, the RBS is doing a great job along with 
the Land Cruiser Club of SA who have been transporting pine 
logs for fencing. Jon Gee has also sent through a newsletter 

with information if you are still in need of assistance.  

Page 6 brings us our normal SA Police Report, itôs good to 

have them back on board again this year.  

Page 8 we have some great ideas for a budget birthday party 
for your children, you donôt have to spend a lot to make the 

kids happy! 

Page 9 has some really old sayings and where they originated 

maybe weôll find some more for future editions of the  

 

Email: oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.    

Phone: 8280 7095  

Grapevine if you enjoy reading them.  

We introduce another local player who has been signed                       
up by Adelaide United Football Club on page 11. Perhaps itôs 
the drinking water or air that produces brilliant soccer players 

like Jordon Pudler and Craig Goodwin.  

On Page 18 we have the marvels of growing up in years gone 
by, it really makes you think about how we treat the kids of 

today. 

More momentous events in history are on page 19 and there is 
a bit of fun on page 21 with finding out what your house 

number means.  

We hope that you enjoy this issue of the Grapevine. We like to 

get feedback so let us know what you think and drop us a line.  

Donôt forget if you have a story about a special occasion or 
would like to write to us you are always welcome.                              

Phone, email or post us your article.  

Until next month, The Grapevine Team. 

  

                                                              

From the Desk  

Presidentôs Report March 2015 

Progress continues to be involved with the aftermath 
of the Sampson Flat fire. Both June Owens, our 
secretary, and myself have been regularly attending 
meetings with the Recovery Group, based at 

Gumeracha. 

We wish to express our continuing gratitude to those 
helping our community, although I mentioned the 
assistance we received at the hall during the bushfire,  
I have since heard of many occasions where local 
businesses and residents have been generously 

donating to those affected.  

There is still a long way to go, but hopefully, we are on 

the road to recovery. 

I was pleased to see so many at the community 
meeting on the 10

th
 of February, where Karlene 

Maywald and staff gathered, along with many of the 
service providers who spoke of their roles and then 
met and discussed various issues with our fire affected 

residents. 

Our local MPs and Council staff have also shown great 
care and concern by attending these meetings and 

offered their assistance to all. 

The focus of this meeting was to connect those in need  

with the various service providers and to present 
concerns and matters of need. I would urge any residents 
to use the hotline phone number to obtain details of just 

what support is available.  

These needs and problems encountered by residents and 
businesses are continually evolving, so I urge residents 
to call the Recovery Hotline at any time for updated 

information. 

We are now in the process of organizing our Anzac Day 
Dawn Service, still a long way to go, as we must gain 
approval for the RAAF and other Service personnel to 
attend, (red tape that has emerged over the last couple of 
years) but I am quietly confident that we will be able to 

repeat our previous yearsô tribute.  

The fact that 2015 marks the centenary of Gallipoli, we 
intend to offer a memorable tribute to recognise this 100 
year anniversary. There are many requests being received 
by the governing body and we are currently assessing our 

response to these opportunities. 

Cheers 

Ian Slater 
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Rural Business Support 

When faced with a natural disaster, such as bushfire, 
Rural Business Support (RBS) offers one-on-one 
independent support and a case management 

service for businesses.  

Making decisions and following up on important 
issues affecting the current and future status of your 
business can be overwhelming. RBS can assist you 
through the myriad of decisions assisting you to 

return to your usual operations as soon as possible.  

We will work with you in identifying government and 
private assistance, provide referrals to other 
professional service providers and we will be there 
to support you in meetings with lenders or other 
interested parties. We can assist in developing plans 
and exploring opportunities for business 
improvement which will ensure you are resilient 
enough to better manage other unforeseen major 
events. Flexible appointments can be arranged on-

property or at a location convenient to you. 

We are here to help, call John Christensen on                     

0477 747 769 or go to our website: 

www.ruralbusinesssupport.org.au 

 

As mentioned in our councillor's (Joe Federico) report on page 4 
Playford Council is asking for hand made poppies. Contributors are 
being asked to make the poppies, they can be crocheted, knitted, 
felted or sewn from any materials. Any shade of red can be used and 
poppies should be no more than 15cm in diameter. Entry is free and 

contributors are asked to provide their own materials.                                                                                                          

Poppies must be submitted to the Playford Civic Centre by Thursday 
5th March, 2015 to be part of the 5,000 Poppies project.                                                                                                                                                                                 
Please feel free to leave your poppies at the City of Playfordôs display 

after this date to be included in local ANZAC Day services.                                                                                                                                                                                               

The patterns will help you create your poppies and give the option to 
place a personal tribute to those fallen service men and women. The 
tribute form submitted with your poppy contribution will form part of 

the commemorations in Melbourne.  

Patterns for the poppies can be found on                                                           

http://5000poppies.wordpress.com/poppy-patterns/  

 

 

 

The Landcruiser Club of South Australia (TLCCSA) has been 
supporting residents in the fire ground areas for the past six 

weeks.  

This work initially involved helping residents with property clean 
up, removal and fencing etc. but with the encouragement of 
Karlene Maywald the State Government Bushfire Recovery 
Coordinator, the contribution has now turned to logistics support. 

Over the past 4 weeks members have: 

* Transported family support kits from Wayville to affected 
families                                                                                                              
* Transported donated fence posts (Permapine logs) from 
Lenswood to affected property owners                                                          
* Transported donated fodder from adjacent areas to affected 

property owners. 

One of the advantages of using 4WD vehicles with small trailers is 
the opportunity to move the posts or other equipment to areas 

that may not be accessible to trucks or conventional vehicles.  
Photo of the Club transporting 2,000 Permapine logs to a 

property in Frank Barker Road, One Tree Hill. 

If you are a property owner who has been impacted by 
the fire and you would like to make a request for support 
of this nature, please contact the TLCC project 
coordinator Geoff Phillips via enquiry@tlsssa.asn.au or 

phone Geoff on 0427 790 379.                                                                                      

Photo shows part of the display at the Civic Centre located on 

Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth.  

If you have trouble 
finding the patterns just 
email or ring the 
Grapevine and we will 
send you the brochure.  

Letôs hope that we can 
all contribute to either the 
5,000 Poppies or help 
with the display for local 
ANZAC day services.    

Excerpt from the Napier E-Journal:  
I start by thanking all the volunteers from the CFS, SES, RFS and CFA who assisted during the emergency along with SAPOL, 
the MFS, National Parks, SA Ambulance, the Salvation Army, St John Ambulance, Centrelink, Families SA and                                           
local chaplains. I also thank all businesses that donated goods, individuals who gave cash or supplies and the                                              
locals who assisted in providing services at the One Tree Hill Institute.  
 
The recovery effort is now underway and being led by Karlene Maywald.  
A local recovery committee and community leaders group have been set-up.  
 
If you require any information or assistance you can contact  

1800 302 787 or my office on 8254 1023 or Email: napier@parliament.sa.gov.au 

. 

http://www.ruralbusinesssupport.org.au


ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             

CFS REPORT MARCH 2015 
 
 

We once again thank the members of the community and local business owners for their generous donations                       
and support. We particularly acknowledge the efforts of the staff from the Blacksmiths Inn and                              

Parafield Community Club who have held fund raising events on behalf of the One Tree Hill CFS.  

Incident Report  

Despite the hot dry weather February has been relatively quiet for the One Tree Hill CFS. Earlier in the month there 
were a number of stump fires that were remnants of the Sampson Flat fire but the frequency of these calls has  
reduced. There was one large tree that needed attendance off Attyford Road early on Friday the 20th February,                                   

still burning almost 7 weeks after the original fire.  

There were a couple of other small fires locally that were quickly dealt with and we also attended the Buckland Park 
mulch fire at the end of the month. There have also been a couple of car accidents which remind us that the weather 

will break soon and that after a long dry spell, the roads can become very slippery once the rain comes.  

Although the end of the fire season is close we canôt be complacent and the three very hot weekends are a reminder 

that there is still a lot of unburnt country around the area and the fire danger remains high.  

Bushfire Recovery 

Residents recovering from the fires are reminded that the Sampson Flat Recovery Centre has been opened in the 
Torrens Valley Community Centre at Gumeracha and they are able to provide you with a wide range of information 

and assistance with the services available to help you rebuild, check the website for details.  

For general information please contact One Tree Hill Duty Officer Phone 8280 7055                                                                                               

You can also visit the CFS website (www.cfs.sa.gov.au) or phone 1300 362 361 
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Firstly I apologise for the late notice on the following two 
items. Council Major Project/Event Funding round is now 
open. Unfortunately we do not get the Messenger home 
delivered anymore and as such you may not be aware that 
non-government and non-profit organisations can apply for 
these grants which close 13th March. 2015. Major Project 
grants can attract up to $5,000 and Event Grants can attract 
up to $2,000. The aim of the grants are to encourage smaller 
Community groups with limited capacity to supplement 
existing funds to initiate locally based projects and activities 
which benefit the City of Playfordôs community and cultural 
life. These grants can only be applied for using the official 
application form and guidelines available now on the web 
site at www.playford.sa.gov.au for projects/events 
scheduled to begin after 5th June, 2015. Further information 
can be sourced by contacting ksymes@playford.sa.gov.au 
or by phoning 8256 0141. I have a copy if you need one 
urgently. These grants are available twice yearly with this 
being round one so if you think it is too late to apply this 
round but have something in mind, get a copy of the 
application and guidelines ready for the next round. In the 
guidelines you will see that Council also has limited $500 
smaller grants available all year round.  

The second event is the ANZAC Day display in the Great 
Hall part of the Council building and chambers on Playford 
Boulevard, commencing 5th February, 2015. The display 
affords the members of the community the opportunity to 
make a poppy and lay it as part of the display. Poppies that 
are laid up until the 5th March, 2015 will be sent to 
Melbourne to form part of the 5,000 poppies display being 
created in Melbourne. Poppies laid after the 5th March will 
remain as part of the City of Playford ANZAC display. More 
information regarding this initiative can be found at                  
http://www.playford.sa.gov.au/webdata/resources/files/
Poppy%20info%20sheet.pdf or phone Council on                        

8256 0333.  

Councillorôs Report MARCH 2015  

Council is now in the process of working out its Draft City Plan 
for community consultations which will mean the consideration 
of potential Rate rises (surprise, surprise) potential new and 
enhanced services and in some cases the deletion of 
underutilised services. This is a big juggling act and with new 
elected members on board Council will be having a one day 
bus tour of the City (on a Saturday) to familiarise members on 
the potential projects, existing projects and the role Council 
plays within the community. More on this as information outside 
of closed informal meetings in made public. No decisions can 
be made at Closed Informal Meetings these are for information 
sharing but confidential.  

The first Council Bushfire committee meeting is scheduled to be 
held on 12th March and I am one of Councilôs representatives 
on that committee and will keep you informed as to issues and 
initiatives as they arise.  

If you have any concerns or issues with or about our City, 
please in the first instance phone Councilôs 24 hour phone 
number 8256 0333 and or email playford@playford.sa.gov.au 
if subsequent to that approach you do not receive a timely or 
satisfactory result please feel free to contact me personally, you 
can email me at crjfederico@playford.sa.gov.au for a more 
direct approach. When speaking to Council please remember to 
get a Customer Reference Number (CRN) to ensure 
registration and easy identification of your communication. It is 
always a good idea when bringing a Council issue to me at the 
Country Market , to put it in writing, so as I have a hard copy of 
your issue to give to Council for action.  

Cr Joe Federico                                                                                             

Fax:    8280 7963 

Phone:   0417 016 164 
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About 35 years ago my husband bought me a goat for 

Christmas. Little did he know it would start a love affair that 

has lasted ever since. A few months later we bought more and 

you can see them in the photo. (On front page) The big white 

thing is my first horse, not a goat. The large doe on the right of 

the photo is Annabelle and I have many stories to tell of her 

intelligence. 

It took us a few years to learn about keeping goats and we are 

still learning although have not had any goats for 5 years. 

We accidentally started with Saanens and stayed with them. 

My understanding comes from the dairy breeds although I 

think that translates pretty well to the hairy persuasion and the 

Boer breeds as well as the feral goats. 

We had some luck and good guidance from other goat 

breeders.  

The first was a seasoned milking goat. She taught me to milk, 

standing patiently for an hour while I mangled half a litre of 

milk from her udder (I say ñmangledò because I eventually 

learned to milk her in 10 minutes to get 3 litres). Thank you for 

knowing what we needed better than we did. 

Our next bit of luck was buying a group of goats from a herd 

that was reducing in size ï we got animals that would not have 

been available had the owners been continuing. 

The third was living close to breeders who were always 

available for advice and help. Without their guidance we may 

have given up. 

Over time we joined the showing circuit and eventually I 

became a judge. Although we no longer have goats I still judge 

occasionally.                                                                                       

 

 

We ran a commercial dairy for several years, until most of our 

herd were wiped out by a new virus (CAE). Although we 

continued with the show herd, we lost the drive to keep the 

dairy running. 

These days I occasionally get asked for advice by locals and 

thought a column may help. I have written a book (still in draft 

form and available by email) which will be shared under 

Creative Commons licensing. If you have any specific 

questions, please contact the Grapevine and I will attempt to 

answer them. 

Mistake Number One 

We had a lovely lot of grass in the orchard. The goats would 

surely love that. So we let them in for about 2 hours. No, the 

mistake was not that they ate the trees, but that the greedy 

ones got a form of colic. The long wet grass fermented in their 

gut and they became ill with enterotoxaemia. By the time I 

realised they were sick, we had lost one and a second was to 

die before the vet could help her. A sad and expensive lesson 

but one which was to help in later years. 

Symptoms of enterotoxaemia: lethargy, diarrhoea, bowel 

tissue in the faeces, death.  

Treatment: if caught early use antibiotics and high doses of 

vaccine. 

Prevention: Vaccinate (ñ2 in 1ò or ñ3 in 1ò for sheep) and 

husbandry that prevents gorging on soft food or grains. 

Submitted by Julie Buttery.  

As Julie says she has a lot of advice if you are thinking about 

goats for your land. Get in touch with the Grapevine by 

phoning 8280 7095 or email: oth.grapevine@bigpond.com 



Crime Report ï ONE TREE HILL Rural Watch ï Between1st January and 17th February 2015  

Overnight 16th January    Theft of Trailer              Black Top Road, ONE TREE HILL              

Trailer stolen from yard of premises. Value $1,500.  

Overnight 21st January    Interfere with Motor Vehicle  Hannaford Hump Road, GOULD CREEK               

Unknown persons damaged ignition lock to earth moving equipment left at above location.  

Overnight 9th February  Serious Criminal Trespass - Non Residential Medlow Road, ULEYBURY                               

Shed broken into by jemmying door. Motor bikes x 3 stolen. Value, $11,000. 

Between 13th & 15th February Serious Criminal Trespass - Non Residential  Black Top Road, ONE TREE HILL                           

Shed broken into by jemmying door. Garden equipment stolen. Value $2,320.                   

As always if you have any information to assist with any crime issues in the area                                      

please phone Police Communications on 131 444 
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Letter to the Grapevine  

THANK YOU FOR SAVING MY HOUSE                                        
I am very grateful to the splendid people who helped to 
prevent the loss of 153 Karwin Road, during the Sampson 

Flat bushfire.  

Very special thanks to the family of our neighbour the late 
Milton Dowsett (who died on 25th January, 2015), Steve 

and Wendy.  

Very special thanks also to the Wegeners, Robin and 
Alicia, and the Bugejas, Chris and Lina and Pat and other 
neighbours who stayed on when I could not and helped 

save our pets, fed the cats, peacock and cows.  

Overwhelming thanks to the CFS from One Tree Hill and Greenock, 

who saved our house and the neighbours who put out spot fires.  

My husband, Jan died on 17th January, 2015. Jan who built our 

house, would be pleased that I can still live here.  So am I.  

Jean Matysek.  

Our deepest condolences to Jean on her loss of Jan, a well known 
resident of Karwin Road for many years and to the Dowsett family 
on their loss of Milton.  

If you have a letter that you would like published in the Grapevine email 
or post it to us. Providing we have the space it will be included in the 
next issue of the Grapevine.  



Horse Care - Caring for your Horse in the Heat 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For further information please phone                                           

Maureen on  8280 7368                
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                                 ONE TREE HILL UNITING CHURCH  

      OUR VISION                                                                                                                           
       òPeople of Faith, sharing Godôs Love as we Worship and Serve in the Communityò                             

WEDDINGS, BAPTISMS AND FUNERALS      

The church is available for the above Services. For further 

details please phone Edna on 8255 7987.  

OTH UNITED CHURCH FELLOWSHIP  

Meetings are held on the 4th Wednesday every month. Our 
next meeting is on - Wednesday 25th March at 10.00am 
with Morning Tea, followed by Easter Devotions in the 
Church.  

Kids Camp Out - (KCO) The Kids Camp Out will be held on 
21st and 22nd March at Tanunda. It will be attended by our 
Sunday School kids and their friends plus members of our 
Sunday Morning Youth Group (SMYG) who will be their 
Leaders. They are looking forward to a fun packed weekend 
taking part in craft activities, games, races, worship and 
music. KCO is an overnight camp for kids 7 - 12 years of age 
and is a major Uniting Church SA event attracting over 1,000 
campers.  

 

SUNDAY ACTIVITIES - 10.00am 

Sunday Service & Sunday School                               
Visiting children are welcome to join our children at Sunday 
School which takes place during the Service.  

SMYG (Sunday Morning Youth Group)       

Our Youth Group and Young Adults meet every Sunday at 
10.00am with their leader whilst the Service is taking place. 
The youth share food (popcorn, chocolate and lollies are all 
favourites!) while discussing relevant issues. Throughout 
the year they also enjoy various activities - paint-balling,           
10-pin bowling, weekend camps, cinema evenings, and lots 
more. New members are very welcome, just come along to 
their room located at the back of the church.         

MARKET STALL    

Our ladies run a stall each month at the Market, selling a 
variety of home-made cakes, slices and biscuits, as well as 
plants, bric-a-brac, games, books, and much more. Come 
along, have a look and say hello - weôd love to see you.                                                                    

If you have any horse query for Julie                              
please email the Grapevine.                                                  

Email: oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                                                           

Usually I advocate feeding plenty of hay. But during the hot 

summer months we should reduce hay intake. Digesting 

hay creates heat build up in the horse which he has to rid 

himself of by sweating. Sweat also causes loss of 

electrolytes. 

Maintain a minimum of 1% of the horse's bodyweight in 

hay, to reduce chance of colic, (more is good). Supplement 

with extruded feeds to maintain condition. Weigh your hay 

biscuits to check on the weight as it varies between 

varieties and sources. 

Replace electrolytes by using extruded or pelleted feed 

and salt licks. Be aware than salt licks vary in what they 

contain. Horses need salt (sodium chloride) but they also 

need magnesium, potassium, calcium, phosphorus and 

about 50 others. My horses have always had 2 or 3 

different salt licks available as free choice. 

Ensure there is plenty of shade. Tin roofs are better than 

none, but they trap a lot of heat. High roofs are better than 

low ones. If possible, let your horse stand under a shady 

tree. Trees provide shade and air conditioning as they 

transpire. Brown, dried off grass is better than bare dirt and 

much better than concrete. 

If you decide to wash him, make sure you scrape him off. 

Water trapped in the coat will get very hot and prevent 

sweating. Personally I suspect the dirt acts as an insulator, 

as it does in winter. Horses that have the opportunity to roll 

in sand, soft dirt or sawdust (without rugs) will remove 

dried sweat for themselves. 

White or pale rugs (thin ñsheetsò) keep a horse cool if he 

does not have access to dense shade. But they should be 

removed in case of fire as they will burn onto his skin. 

If your horse is showing signs of heat stress, hose with 

cool water, scrape off and hose again. Repeat until he 

recovers.  

He will also need extra water to drink and electrolytes. 

Hosing the gut area (under the belly immediately in front of 

the hind legs) is the quickest way to reduce heat in the 

horse. It reaches his gut which then distributes the cooling 

effect. Scrape off. I cannot emphasise that enough. Water 

left on is worse than useless. And make sure the water is 

cool, not hot from in the hose.   

Check your horse is drinking enough. Water needs to be 

clean and cool. Automatic waterers should be checked daily 

in summer. If you use automatics, you do not know how 

much he is drinking but you can check for dehydration with 

the skin test. Pinch up skin along his neck, pulling it away 

from the muscle. Let it go. It should spring back almost 

instantly (about 1 second max).  

If it is slow, he is dehydrated. Top up his water with fresh 

cool water and offer it. If it is very slow (seconds) he is 

severely dehydrated and needs attention. Try flavouring his 

water (cordial, molasses, cider vinegar ï whatever he likes) 

if he still won't drink you need a vet. He will also need extra 

electrolytes to utilise the water. 

By the time you read this, the heat wave will probably have 

passed and it will be 20 degrees. Such is life in SA. J 

Pictured are the pinch test for 
dehydration and a horse rolling                       

in sand.  




